BOARD OF ALDERMEN ORDINANCE COMMITTEE SPECIAL MEETING and PUBLIC HEARING DECEMBER 6, 2021

The Ordinance Committee of the Board of Aldermen held meeting and public hearing on Monday, December 6, 2021. Chairman Parente called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT

ALSO PRESENT

M. Parente, Chairman

Mayor Ben Blake

A. Giannattasio

J. Berchem, City Attorney

G. Harla

R. Pacelli

R. Vitali

Chairman Parente announced the Committee would consider one ordinance that was published in the New Haven Register on Thursday, December 2, 2021. She explained the purpose of the ordinance concerns non-represented employees to provide parity with employees represented by a collective bargaining unit.

Ald. Giannattasio and Ald. Harla made and seconded a motion to waive the reading of the full ordinance. Motion carried unanimously.

1. An Ordinance Amending an Ordinance Establishing Compensation of City Officials and Employees in the Service of the City of Milford (Supervisors).

Ald. Pacelli and Ald. Giannattasio made and seconded a motion to forward to the full Board of Aldermen with a favorable recommendation An Ordinance Amending an Ordinance Establishing Compensation of City Officials and Employees in the Service of the City of Milford (Supervisors).

Chairman Parente opened the public hearing at 7:07 p.m.

<u>Speakers in Favor</u> – None. Speakers Opposed – None.

Chairman Parente closed the public hearing at 7:08 p.m. She asked if the Board members had questions/comments.

Ald. Giannattasio stated he was in favor of forwarding the ordinance to the full Board for consideration.

Motion carried unanimously.

There being no additional business, Ald. Giannattasio and Ald. Harla made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The Committee adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jo Weeks

Recording Secretary